
STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 

Southwest Region Office 
PO Box 47775 • Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

July 25, 2024 

Nicky Moody 
AECOM 
888 SW 5th Avenue, Suite 600 
Portland, OR 97204 
nicky.moody@aecom.com 

Re: Request to Decommission Monitoring Well GL-4 

Site name: Automotive Services Inc 
Site address: 2327 W Mill Plain Blvd, Vancouver, Washington 98660 
Facility/Site ID: 4380 
Cleanup Site ID: 5210 

Dear Nicky Moody: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) received the “Groundwater Monitoring Letter Report – 
June 2024,” dated July 17, 2024, for the above referenced site. In this report, you 
recommended the following: 

• Decommissioning GL-4 prior to the next event and maintaining GL-3 and GL-6 for
groundwater level monitoring only.

Ecology approves your recommendations above. If you have any questions, please contact me 
at (360) 409-6164 or danielle.gibson@ecy.wa.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Danielle Gibson 
Site Manager/UECA Coordinator 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 

COPY 
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cc by email: Matt Graves, Port of Vancouver, mgraves@portvanusa.com  
 Alex McLean, AECOM, alex.mclean@aecom.com 

Jennie Ray, AECOM, jennifer.ray@aecom.com 
Brian Webb, AECOM, brian.webb@aecom.com 
Christina Wheeler, AECOM, christina.wheeler@aecom.com 
Connie Groven, Ecology, connie.groven@ecy.wa.gov 
Ecology Site File 
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